
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 8, 2017 

 

Edward Schnell 

Director, Revocable Consents & Security 

Division of Legal Affairs, Office of Cityscape & Franchises  

NYC Department of Transportation  

55 Water Street, 9
th

 Floor 

New York, NY 10038 

 

Re:  Petition for a Revocable consent - underpass at 33
rd 

Street for 50 HYMC 

Owner LLC  

 

Manhattan Community board 4, (MCB4) supports the creation of a north - south 

underground pedestrian passageway from 516 West 33
rd

 Street, to 500-530 West 33
rd

 

Street, going under 33
rd

 Street between 10
th

 and 11
th

 Avenues, just east of the Hudson 

Park Boulevard with the recommendations below:  

 

This 90’ long and 13’ wide passageway will link two buildings owned by the Related 

companies and allow the tenants’ employees to navigate indoor between them.  

 

There is also a plan to eventually extend the passageway west across the Hudson 

Boulevard to connect to the new # 7 subway station. This ulterior phase is not the subject 

of this consent.  

 

The passage is public; Related will assume all the costs of construction, maintenance and 

security for the passage (including homeless management) and the tunnel will not prevent 

the planting of trees on 33
rd

 Street.  

 

We recommend that  

 The passage be open as late as possible, as it could be very useful for employees 

and cleaning crews working late in the night  

 Signage be installed, visible from the sidewalk to direct the public to this facility, 

if they so choose.  

 

We reiterate our previous request that a raised pedestrian crossing or speed table be 

installed above the tunnel or just west of it to ensure that visitors crossing mid block 
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between the Plaza and the Park are safe.  We ask that Related proactively engage the 

Department of Transportation on this issue.  

 

Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Delores Rubin       Christine Berthet                 Yoni Bokser             

Chair                                Co-Chair, Transportation           Co-Chair, Transportation                                                                                                                                             

     Planning Committee                    Planning Committee  

 

 

 

CC Luis Sanchez, Acting Manhattan Borough Commissioner, DOT 

Robert Benfatto, Executive Director, HY/HK Alliance 

 




